
SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, October 5, 2014 

 

Greeters .......................................................... Norman & Jean Harlow 

Ushers .............................................. Pat Cowder &Marjorie Greening 

8:15 Elder .......................................................................... Steve Terry 

Lay Reader .......................................................................... Phil Smith 

Offertory Elder .................................................................... Phil Smith 

Praying Elder ................................................................. Martha Smith 

Sound  ............................................................................... Rich Dauma 

Video .............................................................................. Tanya Dauma 

Junior Worship ............................................................. Denise Hudson 

Deacon Serving Team ........................................ Cindy Fredd-Captain 

Larry & Sue Taylor, Mike & Lynn Shulse, Ralph Fredd 

Mike & Angie Wood, Michelle Pettitt, Philip Dauma 
 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Bill & Kelly Sherman 

 

Hospital Calls -October 7 & 9 ...................................... Teresa Gentry 

Van Drivers ............................................................ Larry &Sue Taylor 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

Lectionary Readings for October 5, 2014 

Exodus 20:1-4, 7-9, 12-20; Psalm 19 

Philippians 3:4b-14; Matthew 21:33-46 
 

 

******************************* 
 
 

SEPTEMBER CWF “BAKELESS” BAKE SALE!  CWF members 

will turn OFF their ovens and host a “Bakeless” Bake Sale 
during the month of September.  CWF supports AVENUES, 
Helping Hands Tutoring (Willow Street), FCC Youth, FACT 

(Buddy Packs), provides snacks and works at Red Cross Blood Drive, as 
well as supports FCC activities and programs.  Please mark your checks 
for FCC CWF and place in the offering plate on Sunday or drop off your 
contribution at the FCC office.  Thanks for your support of our ministry. 
 
 

 
 
 

First Christian Church will serve the Loaves & Fishes meal from 5-6 
p.m. on Monday, September 29  at First Methodist Church. A sign up 
sheet is posted downstairs. Please sign up to help with food donation, 
serving, and clean up. Thank you for helping with this community 
ministry. 
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SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, September  28, 2014 

 

Greeters ...................................................... Pat Cowder & Janet Dunn 

Ushers ................................................... Sherri Robison & Jeff Gentry 

8:15 Elder ...................................................................... Jeanie Powers 

Lay Reader .........................................................................Betty Hams 

Offertory Elder ................................................................... Jeff Gentry 

Praying Elder ................................................................. Teresa Gentry 

Sound  .............................................................................. Carl Watson 

Video ............................................................................ Stacy Richards 

Junior Worship ............................................................................. None 

Deacon Serving Team .................................. Jennifer Sanders-Captain  

Sandra Ahlum & Lent Johnson, Julie Walley Sandy Conn 

 Janet Dunn, Curt & Cheryl Wood, Jordan Kinsel 
 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Dave & Carol Davis 

 

Hospital Calls -September 30 & Oct. 2 ........................... Darla Motley 

Van Drivers ..................................................... Barry & Theresa Casey 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

Lectionary Readings for September 28, 2014 

Exodus 17:1-7; Psalm 78:1-4, 12-16 

Philippians2:1-13; Matthew 21:23-32 
 

 

*************************** 
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FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH (Disciples of Christ) 
Office ........................................................................ 573-221-0783 

Office Hours .................................. Weekdays 8:30 a.m.ð5:00 p.m. 

Fax Number ............................................................... 573-221-8709 

Church Email............................................... firstcc3@sbcglobal.net 

Church Website and Online 

 Messenger .............................................................. fcchannibal.org  

WEeCare Office ........................................................ 573-221-6858 

Steve Barker, Senior Minister 

Mariah Weyand, Youth Minister 

Anita Groner, Secretary/Office Manager 

Anita Foster, WEeCare Director; 

Jason Lovelace, Custodian 
 

Service Times 

8:15 a.m. Worship in the Parlor 

9:15 a.m. Sunday School   10:30 a.m. Worship in the Sanctuary 



 

 

Home Communion will be served on Sunday, October 

5th by the following teams: 

Elders: Teresa Gentry, Captain; Jeff Gentry, Sherri Robison, Jim 

Dewey & Kirsten Hildahl-Dewey 

Deacon Team # 6: Susan Lane-Captain; Tim & Susan Ledbetter, Dick 

Motley, Steve & Jenny Wilson, Kevin & Chrisy Adkins, Darlene Oliva, 

Mackenzie Lane 

 

PRAYER CONCERNS: Jim King-leukemia; Neil Utterback; 

Ronnie Swearingen; Lana Link; Jeanie Powers; Mary Ann St. 

Clair; Pat Carter; Darrell Sanders;  Brenda Coleman; Reva 

(Leake) Hurd; JoJayne Nickles; Robin Gregor; Mary Adkins; 

Macie Sanders-still needs MRI; Daniel Sheffield (Danielle 

Woodôs father); Jenna Terry; Steve Boll; Vernon Saxbury-spot 

on right kidney; Diane James-prep for bone marrow transplant

-for all involved; Darrell Sanders; Blayne White-leaving for 

USMC boot camp Oct. 20th; Cross Evans-2 yr old with acute 

leukemia; Lisa Tribble- reoccurring leukemia; Marjorie 

Fenton-recovery from Sept. 22 gallbladder surgery (Pastorôs 

mother). 
 

If you have a new prayer concern, please fill out the blue request 

form in the pew and place in the offering plate. Your request will be 

added to the prayer list. Please contact Mary Pollard at 221-5708 if 

you have a request to be placed on the Prayer Chain.  Please Note:  

Due to privacy concerns, we will not place a request in the 

newsletter unless the box has been checked on the prayer slip.  
 

The Prayer List will be cleared in the first newsletter of each 

month. Please fill out a new slip if you wish your request to be 

continued. 

 

                      BARKERôS BYTES... 
 

MENôS GROUP STARTING OCTOBER 6 AT 6 P.M!  
 

All men are welcome to attend.  We will be 

reading and discussing the book, A Man After 

Godôs Own Heart, by Jim George.  You may order 

your own copy, down load it to a device of your 

own or if you would like, we can order the book for you at 

$12.50 plus shipping. Please let me know by this Sunday (Sept. 

28) if you want us to order it. 

 

I am excited to have 12 individuals interested in this new menôs 

group. We will talk about how often to meet, etc. as we gather 

on Oct. 6 at 6 p.m.  Cannot wait to see you and be with each of 

you in study as we continue to grow in Christ.   Pastor Steve 
 

 

 

 

 

 
The RAMP division will again be having their Nut Hut booth at the 
Folklife Festival on October 18/19.  We will sell regular and cajun 
peanuts in the shell.  Please consider helping by signing up to: set-up 
on Friday night at 5:00, 1 1/2 ï 2 hour shifts on Saturday from 9-5 and 
Sunday from 9:30 ï 4:30, with tear-down from 4-4:30. You can also 
contribute through a donation to help purchase the peanuts, noting it is 
for RAMP/Nut Hut.   
 

This is a pretty easy fundraiser and a wonderful opportunity to have 
presence in the community for this big annual event. See Teresa 
Gentry if you want to be involved! 

  

  
 

Plans are underway for The FALL SOUP DAY & BAZZAR on 
November 1st! This is a fund raising effort for R.A.M.P.  
The RAMP division has plans to prepare chili and chicken 
noodle soup.  We are asking YOU for ideas for the bazaar 
and silent auction.   
 

The CWF and Girls Night Out groups are already working on theirs! 
There will be several  tables for your contributions of crafts, food 
items, and items in good condition that you think could sell at a 
bazaar.  Plan to join in!  

                                                         September/October 
 

28 ......................... Scharlyne Gordon, Jennifer Simmons, Kate Mobley 

29 ................................................. Claire Bensman, Stefanie McCollum 

 Lucas Judlowe, Ashley Casey 

1 .......................................................................... Kellee York, Jill Engle 

2 .......................................................................................... Tom Youse 

3 .......................................................... Adam Ledbetter, Bradyn Adkins 

4 ...................................... Kim Kesner, Blayne White, Melanie McCourt 

 

********************************  
2 ............................................................................... Ray & Ginnie York 

2 ............................................................................ David & Beth Griffith 

3 ............................................................................ Bret & Erin Lewellen 

4 ............................................................................ Brent & Lori Cassidy 

 
 

 

This Sunday the youth group will be washing your 

windshield to raise money for our Winter Retreat: 

Xtreme Winter in Branson, MO. This conference has become the 

highlight of our studentsõ Christmas break. Lots of great bands, 

1,000õs of students and amazing, teaching speakers make it an 

event to return to. All donations received will be equally divided 

between every student that comes to participate and will help them 

raise the $130.00 fee for their registration. Registrations are due 

Oct. 8 th .  Donations to help with the cost will be received up to that 

date. Thanks for all the support you give us as a church family.  

 

Sign up sheets to bring a meal for Tuesday night Junior Disciples 

or Wednesday night youth group can be found on the bulletin board 

just outside the sanctuary. Thanks for keeping our children and 

student ministries well fed!   

 

 

The Caring and Sharing Division will be collecting Hats, 

Gloves, and Socks for HUGS (no Underwear, please) during 

the month of October. Please place in the box provided. 

Theresa Casey needs at least 50 paper towel or toilet paper 

rolls for a Junior Disciplesô craft activity next month. Please 

leave them in the church office. Thanks! 



 

  OCTOBER  2014  
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

Sunday Schedule  

8:15 Worship - Parlor  

9:15 Sunday School  

10:30 Worship in the   

       Sanctuary  

    

 

 
 

5:30 Junior Disciples  

1 
1:00 CWF in the Parlor  

6:00 Youth Group  

6:30 Prayer Shawls  

8:00 Al Anon  

2 3 4 

 

5 
 

6 
1:30 Prayer Partners  

6:00 Menõs Group 

6:30 Adult Volleyball  

7  

 

 

5:30 Junior Disciples  

6:30 Pinkie Pals  

8   5:00 Pastoral Rel.  

6:00 Youth Group  

6:00 Budget Meeting  

8:00 Al Anon  

9  

 

 

5:30 Girls Night Out  

At FCC Pizza & Crafts  

10 11 

 

12  

 

 

13  

1:30 Prayer Partners  

5:00 WEeCare Board  

6:30 Adult Volleyball   

14 

 
5:30 Junior Disciples  

15 
 

 

6:00 Youth Group  

8:00 Al Anon  

16 

 

17 

 

 

18  

 

 

 

 

 

    FCC at Folk Life! 

19   

 

 

 

 9:30 am. Main & Hill  

20   

1:30 Prayer Partners  

       

6:30 Adult Volleyball  

21 

 
5:30 Junior Disciples  

22 

 
6:00 Youth Group  

8:00 Al Anon  

23 

 

24 25 

26   

 

27  

1:30 Prayer Partners  

 

6:30 Adult Volleyball  

28 

 
5:30 Junior Disciples  

29 

 
6:00 Youth Group  

8:00 Al Anon  

30 31  

  

 

       



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COME ONE, COME ALL 
 Sunday, October 19, 2014, 9:30 a.m. 

We will be worshiping downtown at Main & Hill Streets and 

hope you will join us! There will be no Sunday School, 8:15, 

or 10:30 worship at First Christian Church that day. Wear  

‘frontier’ period clothing, if possible. See you all on Main 

Street October 19th! Bring your friends & neighbors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All women of the church are invited to join in a ñGirls Night 

Outô evening on October 9. We will meet at the church at 5:30 

p.m. for pizza and making crafts for Soup Day and a 

Thanksgiving item for the homebound. We hope all ladies of the 

church will come enjoy the fellowship. Contact Angie Wood at 

573-221-5249 if you would like more information. 

 

 

 

 

CWF will host a shower for Baby Weyand 

following the 10:30 church service on Sunday, 

November 2.  This will begin with a carry -

in. Please bring a covered dish to share for the 

meal including meat dishes (meat will  not be furnished).  Do 

NOT bring any desserts as dessert will be part of the 

shower.  This is an ALL church shower and if you would like to 

donate to a shower gift (a gift card for Baby Weyand) please 

put your $ in the offering plate on Sunday or turn it in to FCC 

Office.  We ask that you put your $ in an envelope marked 

for BABY WEYAND along with your name so we can include it 

on the card.  If you would rather purchase your own gift, just 

bring it that day.  Thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 
Chancel Choir has begun rehearsals at 9:30 a.m. on Sundays.  

Please join us as we are working on a very special song for 

October, titled ñPrayer of the Childrenò by Kurt Bestor. We will 

need all the voices we can get! For more information, contact 

Jim Dewey. 

 

AREA & REGIONAL D.O.C. NEWS! 
 

Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) Regional Assembly 
The Regional Assembly will be held October 10 - October 12 at 

Webster Groves Christian Church and at Union Avenue Christian 

Church.  The biennial Assembly offers Disciples an opportunity to 

gather, worship, celebrate, learn, and grow together.  The cost is 

$45.  For further information look on www.mid-

americadisciples.org 

 

Mark Your Calendars – NE Area Assembly November 8, 2014 
NE Area Assembly will be Saturday, November 8 at First Christian 

Church, Macon, Missouri.  Watch the newsletter for further details. 
 

Honoring Martha Jolly—You’re Invited!  

An OPEN HOUSE CELEBRATION of Rev. Martha Jolly and 

her leadership of the Northeast Area Youth and Outdoor ministry 

will be Saturday, September 27 from 1:00ð4:00 p.m at Columbia 

First Christian Churchôs Bethany Hall (10 North Tenth Street). 

Bethany Hall is located just behind Columbia First 

Christian Church. Please drop in for a few minutes to enjoy 

refreshments and bid Martha a fond farewell. You can also help 

honor Martha! We are collecting pictures of Martha at Area events 

and camp as well as letters from you for a memory book. Please 

send a copy of any pictures you have as well as a letter to Martha to 

the Northeast Area Office as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

The CWF ladies will meet on Wednesday, 

October 1 at 1:00 p.m. in the parlor. Teresa 

Gentry and Reva Terry will be hosting. All 

women of the church are invited. 

Put this on your calendar!   

 

The Music Department of HLGU presents: 

Festival of Hymns 
Sunday, October 12th at 3:00 p.m.  

HLGU Roland Fine Arts Center, Parker Theatre 

 

Come & enjoy listening and singing along to these 

wonderful hymns. Admission is 3 canned goods per 

person that will go towards our local food bank. Anita  

 Rev. Barker  

http://www.mid-americadisciples.org/
http://www.mid-americadisciples.org/

